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School Shutdown # 15 

It has been a very emotional week as we say goodbye to our wonderful Year 4 children, Mrs Minor and 

Mrs Reading. Our children have now outgrown our schools and are more than ready for their next steps 

in education. We are sad that our time with them has been cut short, as they are two fantastic cohorts, 

but it has been a pleasure to have been able to bring them back for their final week. A huge thank you to 

our Leaver Parents for helping make their final few days extra special. 

Thank you to all our dedicated staff for everything that they have done in such challenging circumstanc-

es. Absolutely everyone working in our schools has worked so hard to do their very best for our wonder-

ful pupils. Enjoy a well deserved summer break! 

A huge well done to our families for all the hard work with home learning. Balancing work and teaching 

children at home has undoubtedly been a big challenge (I speak form experience!) but you have all helped 

minimise the impact of missed schooling. We have loved all the photos of everything you have been doing 

at home, it has helped keep spirits high in our communities.  

Hopefully this is the last joint shutdown newsletter and the next school year will be a little more normal. 

If not then we will keep working hard as a community team to do our very best for our families and pu-

pils.  

To our Year 4 children—good luck and stay in touch, we will miss you. 

Have a wonderful summer, Mr Gromski. 



Middle Unit Sunflower Competition: And the win-
ner is...Oliver Rhodes, whose sunflower measured a 
whopping 243.8cm (or 8ft for those who prefer im-

perial!)  Well done Oliver ! 



The Tibberton  leavers plant  their new  
apple tree in our growing orchard! 



A huge thank you to the sponsor of 
the Hindlip Football Team, The Bull 
Inn in Fernhill Heath, for opening up 
especially to serve staff their lunch 
as part of Mrs Reading's last day 
celebrations. The children were very 
jealous of our fish and chips.  



Someone is going to 
enjoy some free entries 

on day trips over the 
Summer! 
Well done 




